RESTRICTED
LIMITED C

GENERAL AGREEMENT ON CATT/CP.4/C/ 2
TARIFFS AND TRAD:E 28 March 1950

"RIGINAL: ENGLISH

CONTRACTING PARTIES
Fourth Session

WORKING PARTY C ON PARTICIPATION OF SWITZERLAND

Letter ~f 27 March from the Swiss Grvernment

"With reference t~o yrur letter of 22 March, in which
you asked me to give s-me detailed inf-rmation concerning
the Swiss cust-ms tariff which might be used in ccnnection
with the Torquay tariff negetiati=ns, I have the honeur t»
inferm you that I have consulted the administrative
authrrities cvncerned and hereby submit the follrwing answers:

As I explained crally during cur recent talks in
Geneva, it will n~t be perssible to complete the preparatiin
»f the Swiss cust.ms tariff befcre next autumn and cen-
‘sequently the new tariff cnuld nct be apprrved by that time
by the Swiss Parliament and, if necessary, by the Swiss
pecple. If ~ther difficulties cculd be resclved my
Gnvernment could theref:ire envisage negnrtiating ¢n the basis
sf the existing tariff which dates back to 8 June 1921,
considerod jeintly with the neg-tiating tariff #f 5 NKrvember
1925. The latter tariff is nct at present in force, but
eould be applied at any time, in part -r in whole, thiyovgh
2 simple Gavernment decisicne.

I shall be glad to submit any further informatirn that
might be requested by the delegations which are ncw attending

the GATT meoting in Geneva."



